

Legislative Services

June 27, 2023

Web-site: www.forterie.ca

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca

The Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Honourable and Dear Sir:

Re: Bill 97, The Helping Homebuyers, Protecting Tenants Act, 2023 and Protect Tenants from "Bad Faith" – Renovictions – City of Quinte West Correspondence

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of June 26, 2023 received and supported correspondence from the City of West Quinte dated June 2, 2023 requesting the Province to pass Bill 97, The Helping Homebuyers, Protecting Tenants Act, 2023 and Protect Tenants from "Bad Faith" – Renovictions.

Attached please find a copy of the City of West Quinte correspondence dated June 2, 2023

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Kind regards,

Ashlea Carter, AMP

Deputy Clerk acarter@forterie.ca

AC:dlk

Attach. c.c.

The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing minister.mah@ontario.ca

The Honourable Todd Smith, Minister of Energy Todd.Smithco@pc.ola.org

Federation of Municipalities of Ontario resolutions@fcm.ca

Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus meredith.staveley-watson@eowc.org

The Association of Municipalities of Ontario amo@amo.on.ca

John Machesney, City Clerk, City of Quinte West christinae@quintewest.ca

All Ontario Municipalities

P.O. Box 490
7 Creswell Drive
Trenton, Ontario K8V 5R6
www.quintewest.ca



A Natural Attraction

Tel: 613-392-2841
Toll Free: 1-866-485-2841
Josh.machesney@quintewest.ca

Josh Machesney, City Clerk

June 2, 2023

The Honourable Doug Ford
Premier of Ontario
Premier's Office, Room 281
Legislative Building
Queen's Park, Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

RE: Resolution - "Renovictions" Support Request

Dear Premier Ford:

This letter will serve to advise that at a meeting of City of Quinte West Council held on May 31, 2023 Council passed the following resolution:

Motion No 23-245 – Notice of Motion – Councillor McCue - Renovictions Moved by Councillor McCue Seconded by Councillor Card

WHEREAS renovictions, a practice by which landlords evict tenants from their homes by claiming they will complete major renovations, demolish or convert the unit to commercial use, has had a significant adverse impact on Quinte West residents in the past few months;

AND WHEREAS renovictions have been and continue to be a contributing factor in perpetuating the Provincial housing crisis by making rental housing less affordable for Ontarians, particularly for seniors, individuals with disabilities, single-parent families, and students;

AND WHEREAS municipalities in Ontario have no ability to protect their residents from renovictions;

AND WHEREAS the Ontario Provincial Government has tabled legislation: Bill 97, the Helping Homebuyers, Protecting Tenants Act, 2023, to protect tenants from "bad faith" renovictions and to add more resources to the Landlord Tenant Board;

AND WHEREAS Quinte West City Council passed Motion 23-300 directing staff to prepare a resolution for Council's consideration on the matter;

RECEIVED

BY COUNCIL

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Quinte West Council urges the Province to:

- Pass Bill 97, the Helping Homebuyers, Protecting Tenants Act, 2023;
- Add regulations requiring landlords to provide renovation updates when they evict tenants to ensure tenants are updated when they can exercise their right of return in order to protect tenants from "bad faith" renovictions;
- Consider an increase in fines for landlords who are found to have undertaken "bad faith" renovictions;

AND THAT Ontario municipalities be urged to voice their concerns regarding "bad faith" renovictions:

AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipalities, the Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, the Hon. Steve Clerk, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; Todd Smith, Bay of Quinte MPP, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM), and the Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus. **Carried**

We trust that you will give favourable consideration to this request.

Yours truly,

CITY OF QUINTE WEST

Josh Machesney,

City Clerk